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Club Forum 
 

 
It was great to see a good number of members at our forum, these have been set up to make ensure we 
continually improve our processes and provide members with an opportunity to be heard. 
 
Alan Airay shared the totals for HENSH sales across each site and the amazing efforts across the club. 
Huge thanks to everyone for their effort. Well done  David, Mel & Viv Best who topped the sales! 
 
David had identified some issues with Constitutional matters and aims to correct them. Members have 
had the information from him separately. 
 
The club unanimously voted in favour of the proposed District 9999 Constitution. 
 
Moving forward there is a need for the club to consider both legal and health & safety requirements, in 
light of COVID-19 at level 2 and our obligations with organising any club event. The issue of vaccination 
requirements was discussed by club members, including attendance at weekly Rotary meetings. This will 
be looked into further including discussion with the Cashmere Club to find out what their policy is likely to 
be is regarding vaccinated/non-vaccinated patrons in the future. 
 
 

30,000 MASKS FOR TONGA 
 
Tongan partners along with Govt. officials contacted RNZWCS on Thursday saying 
with lockdown there is an urgent need for face masks as people were improvising 
with plastic bags. 
 
Our International Committee delivered 30,000 donated Face Masks on Saturday 
morning to have flown to Tonga this coming week (fingers crossed). 
 

 
JOIN OUR  NEXT ROTARY WALK/LUNCHEON 
Date:     Thursday 18 November 
Time:    10:30 am 
Park:     Station Road, Heathcote (road alongside the railway) 
Walk:    Heathcote Valley and Estuary 
Lunch:   12:00 at The Heathcote Valley Inn            
 
If you are unable to walk then come and have lunch with us.  Please let Susan Haye 
know  (Susan.haye@xtra.co.nz) if you will be walking and, if not, if you are joining us for 
lunch.  Please reply asap and by Tuesday 16 November.  
 
 
 



LETS SUPPORT POLIO, INVITE A FRIEND, BRING YOUR PARTNER 
 
Join us for our Tricky Tray Auction to raise money for Polio on the 17 Nov. Please make your payment of $30 into 
the Christchurch South Rotary account 031599  0081963  00 and include the names of those attending. It would be 
great to see partners, family and friends too. If possible, please organise something to bring along that can be 
auctioned on the night. Please see attached flyer. 
 
HELP JOEY THROUGH MOVEMBER 
  
Movember is an annual event involving the growing of moustaches during the 
month of November to raise awareness of men's health issues including prostate 
cancer, testicular cancer, and men's suicide.  
 
Joey is sporting what is commonly known as Horseshoe (or handle bar), possibly 
the best choice of what is available. The strong resemblance to Chopper is a little 
disturbing so we completely feel for Abi. We have been here before folks, lets 
support Joey to raise some money for a great cause. 
 
Click on the link Joey's Movember Fundraiser your donation is greatly 
appreciated 
 
 

Upcoming Meetings Notices 
10th Nov – John Scott (Volunteer work in Samoa) 

17th  Nov – Jess Snowdon (Polio Fundraiser) 

  

Duties Leave 
 10 November 17 November Who From To 
Cash Desk M Rickerby S Mackenzie M Whitehead 09/09/2015 TBA 
Cash Desk A Stewart D Peterson J Wylie  TBA 
Reception P Mears C Ayrey S Haye 11/08/2020 TBA 
Speaker Host S Mackenzie V Ellis K Moss 04/07/2019 30/06/2022 
Grace S Mackenzie V Ellis R McKinnon 03/11/2021 31/03/2022 
International Toast P Mears C Ayrey    
Thanks to Speaker M Rickerby D Peterson    
Quote A Stewart S Mackenzie    
Speaker Reporter V Ellis M Opie    
Sergeant D Buist N/A    
      

Reminders  

Record your apology by:  

• Notifying the Reception Desk  
• Email alan.barbara.mckinnon@gmail.com before 11am on that Wednesday  
• Emergency apologies to Liz Bermingham on 021 2456875  
• You will receive an email reminder a couple of days before the meeting re apologising or bringing a guest  
• If you are unable to do your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange a substitute and advise the 

President  
• Please advise all leave of absence (three or more weeks) to the Secretary by email or in writing  

 
 


